August 5, 2022
Dear brothers,

Brother Benson Phillips’ family would like you to be aware that one week ago he was admitted to the
hospital in Fort Worth, Texas, for treatment of a medical problem. From that point, his situation has
become very serious, critical, and urgent.

He has developed pulmonary and cardiac difficulties that have worsened to the point that they require
intensive care.

Please pray that our dear Lord would continue to care for every detail of our brother's situation
according to His good pleasure.

Also, please keep Benson and his entire and precious family in your prayers according to the principle of
1 Kings 8:48, which indicates that God will listen to our prayer when our prayer to God is toward the
Holy Land (typifying Christ), the holy city (typifying the kingdom of God), and the holy temple (typifying
the house of God) as the goal in God’s eternal economy. “This means that no matter for whom we are
praying, our prayers should be aimed at the interests of God, i.e., at Christ and the church as God’s
interests on earth, for the fulfilling of God’s economy” (footnote 1).



